Lakeridge Community Council

October 11, 2016

Attending: Becky Caldwell, LaNell Brown, Randy Evans, Cretia Tinsley, Edy Buss, Kevin Rich, Kathi Strong,
Rochelle Anderson, Kathy Knudsen, Holly Peterson, Roger Harrison, Sterling Hilton, Thania Budd, Ryan
Rocque, Silvia Lobendahn, Jenna Wood. Garrick Peterson and JoDee Sundberg arrived mid-way through
meeting for a Bond Presentation.

Norm Review

Voting on changes made to By-Laws (attached). Motion was made, seconded, and voted on
unanimously.

Council members chose a committee to be a member of, and discussed plans and concerns
(underscored members will be the committee chair):

Academic Development: Jenna, Kevin, Kathy K, Holly, Roger, Sterling
School Culture: Becky, Cretia, Randy, Thania, Edy, Marsha
Public Relations: Silvia, Rochelle, Ryan, LaNell, Kathi S

Teacher Presentation: Crispen Anderson — Years ago the school purchased an IPAD for the Health class.
This IPAD is wearing out, and becoming obsolete. It has been used very often and in a positive way to
help students at all levels in the Health program, and LEAP class. The IPAD has been a tremendous
educational tool for these two programs, and not having one will seriously affect both programsin a
negative way. The cost of a new one would be roughly $600.00, upward. Council questioned the
specific uses of the IPAD in these classes, and how important multiple IPADs would impact the academic
needs. The response from Mr. Anderson was that as many IPADs in his room as possible would be
optimal. Voting will take place during the next Community Council meeting.

Ben Carter: English Data presentation, showing the success of our writing program (attached). Mr.
Carter explained where our students are testing, writing, and reading at. At this time, the ELA
department will proceed with their plans of reading skills assessments, reading level comprehension,
fundamental reading ability and diagnosis, critical thinking and enrichment for reading and writing.

Garrick Peterson and JoDee Sundberg presented information to the council regarding the upcoming
bond.

Next Meeting will be November 8, 2016



